Meeting Minutes 3/14/2024 12:00 PM

e Connie called to motion

e Jessie read the minutes. Sue Walker approved, Ellen Hill seconded.

e Brenda read the treasurer report of $11,570.63. Marsha Bennett approved, Nicole
seconded.

e New Members:

o Kim Cordery — Being trained to take Kate Barton’s position.

= We need a motion to approve Kim to be on the checking account. Marsha
Bennett motioned, Ellen Hill seconded

e Old Business:

o Pancake breakfast is hopefully going to be May 4, 2024. Waiting on confirmation
from the church. We are still looking for volunteers to help, so please consider
joining us that day.

o We need to get signatures to help Sheri try to push getting surveys quicker at the
map office. Please ask your office to help sign as well.

e New Business:

o Thanks to our affiliates for coming back and renewing.

o Robin is walking for the New Life Clinic’s walk for life. She is currently trying to
achieve a goal of $750.00 so please donate if you can or consider walking with
her.

e Peggy Hickey drew the 50/50 raffle. It was won by LeaAnn for $35.00

e Brian Schidaker is our guest speaker running for Clinton County Prosecutor. He gave us a
background on growing up involved with realtors in Clinton County and his background
on beginning work in prosecution for 10 years, and then moving to work for Wilmington
City and has since then. Big on constitutional and property rights and discussed crime
having direct involvement with the real estate market. Discussed the missing
component of punishment or deterrents from the smallest of crimes.

e Katie Wilkin is our other guest speaker running for Clinton County Prosecutor. She has
worked at prosecutors office since she got out of college and came back to town. She
discussed the drug epidemic along with other crimes and how convictions are being
dealt with now. She discussed updates to the laws and how the judges have to interact
with these laws and find creative ways to continue updating these.

o She answered questions about the STARR program and about the multiple
changes to the laws in the past 5 years as mentioned during her talk.

e Connie asked for a motion to adjourn, Sue Walker approved.



